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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

September 14, 2020
Supervisor Susan Presswood called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. She then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Presswood asked Town Clerk Edwards, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Presswood was Trustee Abel, Trustee Morris, Trustee Nemsky, and Trustee Vincent.  A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMUNICATIONS:
Clerk Edwards said he will place the letter from IEPA on file.
BILLS:
Trustee Abel questioned why there are two charges for the audit on the bill lists.  It was explained that one charge is for the Town and the other for Road and Bridge.  Trustee Nemsky then made a motion to approve the bills, second by Trustee Morris to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried. 
Trustee Abel, then made a motion second by Trustee Morris to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Morris read the Treasurers Report dated September 14, 2020. A motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Vincent to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
None.
OLD BUSINESS:

None.
NEW BUSINESS:
A motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Abel to continue to keep executive meeting minutes confidential.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

Trustee Vincent made a motion to table the Petty Cash, second by Trustee Abel.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  

Supervisor Presswood discussed forming a Finance Committee to study budget and make recommendations on where to make cuts for next year.  Trustee Vincent said that prior to forming the committee she would like to put on the next agenda a review of resolution 2020-6.  Attorney Donohoo stated that since it had already been passed the board would need to amend a portion or resend it in its entirety.  Any changes need to passed no less than 180 days before next term begins.  Trustee Vincent also stated she has spoke to an individual regarding an audit of the town budget to see how the town can save money to offset the pending loss of Revenue.  They would essentially perform a forensic audit by the line item.  She was told it would cost three to six hundred dollars.  Attorney Donohoo stated the board can vote to have audit completed with a cap of six hundred.  Trustee Morris made a motion to approve the Forensic Audit with a cap of six hundred, second by Trustee Nemsky.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
Supervisor Presswood made a motion to appoint Trustee Abel and Trustee Nemsky to the Electoral Committee.  Second by Trustee Morris.  Clerk Edwards explained why the committee is needed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS: 
Assessor Hanfelder again questioned individuals doing the bug spraying.  She asked why another person is doing the job if the regular employee isn’t available.  She is concerned about the potential township liability if an accident were to happen while the vehicle is being used by the other person.  It was stated that the person is actually a sub-contractor.  Attorney Donohoo stated if it is a sub-contractor and the Township has their insurance information on file then there is no issue with another person operating the vehicle.  Supervisor Presswood will review insurance to ensure the Township is covered.
PUBLIC INPUT:

Resident Becky Duncan of State Park asked if the street light and speeding issue on her street has been addressed.  She said she has called the Highway Department and left messages but has not received a call back.  Supervisor Presswood said she had spoken to Commissioner Luehmann and was told he would have someone contact her.  Supervisor Presswood said she will follow up with Commissioner Luehmann and also apologized for not getting a return phone call.  Becky also asked if and when any road work would be done in the area.  Supervisor Presswood said there are now three highway employees back working and will discuss work plans with Commissioner Luehmann.
Randy Presswood stated that hiring an outside firm to review/audit is a waste of money.  He doesn’t feel that the board needs someone to tell them where to make cuts.  The Township is losing approximately thirty percent of its revenue.  A simple review of each line item can be done by board members and save the six hundred dollars.

There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Abel to adjourn the meeting until Monday September 28 at 7 P.M..  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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